Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

MINUTES 

     




       January 9, 2014

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3 Visitors: Phil Barker, Kitty West,Kathy West, Dave Wood, Lionel Chute

2.0  Minutes: Marshall motioned to approve the minutes of the January 2, 2014. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -       

January 15th – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

January 22nd – 31st – Sign up to run for a position at the Town Hall with the Town Clerk

February 8th – Bond and Budget Hearing 2PM at the Town Hall 

Did you Know?  

TOWN OFFICE VACANCIES 2014

SELECTMAN                       1 FOR 3 YEARS

TOWN CLERK                     1 FOR 3 YEARS

LIBRARY TRUSTEE            1 FOR 3 YEARS

FIRE CHIEF                           1 FOR 1 YEAR

PLANNING BOARD             2 FOR 3 YEARS

TRUST FUND TRUSTEE      1 FOR 3 YEARS

TREASURER                          1 FOR 1 YEAR

CEMETERY TRUSTEE         1 FOR 3 YEARS

CHECKLIST                            1 FOR 6 YEARS 

SUPERVISOR

ASSESSORS 


 1 FOR 3 YEARS

PLEASE FILE WITH THE TOWN CLERK FROM JANUARY 22, 2014 TO JANUARY 31 2014


3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 None 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 


4.1 Jim Gaskell came in to get copies of minutes. (See 5.2.2.) 


4.2 Yvonne Bachand phoned the Selectmen’s office to notify them that the water in the lodge is frozen. Dagesse called Marshall, Eastman and a plumber. The heater had shut off due to clogged filters and cleaning was needed. The Selectmen checked on the pipes this week and there was no damage. Eastman asked that Dagesse call the fuel supplier to add an anti-sludge additive to the tank. The Selectmen thank Bachand for reporting the issue to the Selectmen so that it could be addressed immediately. 


4.3 Eastman phoned a local contractor to look at some building repairs for the Police Department. A quote will be coming in the next week. 


4.4 Jean Kluk, Brian Moser, Dave Wood and the Selectmen discussed possible questions that might be asked of the Safety Complex Committee regarding their proposed project. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   
5.1 Carolyn Russell: 

5.1.1.Requested that the Selectmen accept a $50.00 donation to the community service fund. Eaton motioned to accept the donation. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

5.2 Michelle Dagesse

5.2.1. Processed four pistol permits. 

5.2.2. Assisted Mr. Gaskell by providing him a copy of last years annual town meeting minutes. 

5.2.3. Met with Susan Merritt this week regarding the new 911 maps. All of the maps have been reviewed and the Selectmen can now sign the acceptance letter and data release forms. (See 8.1) 

5.2.4. Sent an email to the Cemetery Trustees requesting changes to the Cemetery Trustees Report. 

5.2.5. Laurie Bennett requested that Dagesse keep her security deposit on file. 

5.3 Ed Thayer: 

5.3.1. Provided a copy of an email he wrote to the State regarding a FEMA Hazard Mitigation project worksheet. 

5.4 Chief Marshall: 

5.4.1. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of the project#315-15A-014 Washington Operation Safe Commute Patrols. 

5.4.2. Arranged a Selectmen meeting with the Alstead Police next Thursday. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1 The Cemetery Trustees came in to ask the Selectmen about paying the trustees to do small maintenance jobs at the Cemetery to save the town money to not hire local contractors. For examples straightening stones, repairing gates and other small jobs. The question came up from the Selectmen regarding Trustees not being allowed to get paid for their work. Kitty West said that trust fund trustees cannot get paid but other trustees could. Eastman asked what the RSA was that they could refer to? Barker said that they had asked Terry Knowles,of the Attorney General’s Office, and she said that the trustees could call the town’s attorney. Eastman will call NHMA this week. Marshall asked if they would be looking to add money to the budget for these work items. The trustees said that the budget has been down for the past couple of years. Barker said that he did not think that they would go over their budget. Kitty West asked if the Selectmen could coordinate a meeting between the Cemetery Trustees and the Patriotic Purposes Committee to meet to discuss the flags in our Town cemeteries. The Selectmen said that they would set up the meeting. 

6.2 Lionel Chute came by to let the Selectmen know that there is a new Sullivan County Manager, Jesse Levine, coming on for the county,there will be an event this Saturday, January 11th at the Unity Complex from 2-4PM and they are hoping that many town’s will have a representative attend. Chute also said that he appreciated the Master Plan survey but wanted to make a suggestion that the year round resident comments be separated as well as the retired and working age demographic. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1  A copy of an email from Ed Thayer to the State regarding FEMA project 4193-DR-NH- Filed 

7.2 A copy of Town and City- Filed 

7.3 The New Hampshire Civil Engineer- Forward to Thayer 

7.4 A copy of NHMA of municipal officials directory – Filed 

7.5 Email from Plodzik and Sanderson requesting the Selectmen complete the Board of Selectmen questionnaire- The Selectmen will complete this week 

7.6 A copy of Health Trust Financial Reports – Filed 

7.7 A copy of Legislative Bulletin #2- Filed 

7.8 Application from the Washington Snow Riders for the use of the lodge. – (See 9.2)

8.0Old Business
8.1 Marshall motioned to accept the 911 maps as complete and Eaton seconded the motion all voted in favor and the Selectmen signed the documents. Dagesse will forward all of the information back to Merritt. 

8.2 Marshall and Eastman attended the Antrim Police open house on Saturday. It was a very nice building and the voters asked and approved the building be constructed at the center of the town. The voters approved and paid for the land at the center of town instead of attached to the fire station to keep the station in the center. They have three full-time and three part-time officers, administrator and an attorney. 

8.3 Marshall and Eastman went to the new fire station in Lempster today. The building was quite impressive but it is a fire only building. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1. Marshall motioned to approve the application of the Washington Snow Riders for the lodge. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2 Eastman and Marshall attended the Safety Complex Meeting last night and the members of the group asked that the Selectmen move forward with a joint warrant article for both projects. Jed Schwartz informed the group that he had spoke with Ron Jager during the week and it was suggested that the safety complex project hold off for a year, the group did not like that idea. Eastman came forward with the idea of a steel building and the idea of changing the location of the new safety complex, this was not welcomed. The members of the Safety Complex wanted the Selectmen to move forward with the project as of this point and the project is expected to be at a cost of 2.5 million. Marshall did drop off the plans for the town hall project with Eckman Construction the contractor for the safety complex project to see if there are any savings to having one general contractor for both projects. We are still waiting to hear back from them. Eastman said that the members did ask for the Selectmen to make a decision on how they would like to proceed with the warrant. Marshall said he does not feel comfortable going before the town with both projects it is too much for the taxpayers to swallow. Marshall said that he was disappointed with the response from Jed’s conversation last night, he went forward and spoke with the Jager and came in trying to get a year postponement on the project. Marshall said that his suggestion at this point is to move forward with two separate warrant articles. Eastman agreed with Marshall. Eaton said last week he thought the Selectmen were not going to put anything on the ballot and put $250,000.00 away in a capital reserve account for future building projects. Marshall said that he did not get a feeling of agreement from the members of the safety complex project. Eastman motioned that the Selectmen let each article stand on its own. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $9,537.64 and vendor checks in the amount of $31,603.77 January 10, 2014. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn Marshall seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 







